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Contact Details 

 
 

 
Victorian Branch ASM:  

 
The Australian Society for Microbiology  

Victorian Branch  
c/o: 9/397 Smith Street, Fitzroy VIC 3065    
Weblink: http://victoria.theasm.org.au/   

Email: catherine.satzke@mcri.edu.au  or  
          asmvicbranch@gmail.com  

ASM National Office:  

 
9/397 Smith Street, Fitzroy VIC 3065    

  Tel: 1300 656 423  
  Fax: 1300 655 841  
  Email: admin@theasm.com.au  

  Weblink: www.theasm.org.au  
  ABN 24 065 463 274  

 
 
 

Victorian Branch Committee:  
 

Chair : Catherine Satzke  
Email: catherine.satzke@mcri.edu.au  
 

Deputy Chair/Public Health: Mary Valcanis  
  Email: valcanis@unimelb.edu.au  
 

Secretary: Sarah Baines  
Email: bainess@unimelb.edu.au  

 

Treasurer: Christine Seers  
  Email: caseers@unimelb.edu.au  

 
Immediate Past Chair: Karena Waller  
Email:  klwaller@unimelb.edu.au  

 

Communications and Marketing  
(incl. Newsletter Editor): Louise Miles  

Email: l.sonneveld@alfred.org.au  
 

VSP Coordinator: Lauren Zavan  
Email: l.zavan@latrobe.edu.au  
 

Jacqueline Heath  
Email:  jhea@unimelb.edu.au  
 

Seema Kanade  
Email: seema.kanade@dorevitch.com.au  

Steve Petrovski  
Email: Steve.Petrovs ki@latrobe.edu.au  

 
Maria Liaskos  
Email: M.Liaskos@latrobe.edu.au  

 

Priscilla Johanesen  
Email: priscilla.johanesen@monash.edu   

 
Chris Stubenrauc h 
Email: 

christopher.stubenrauch@monash.edu  
 

Jake Lacey  
  Email: jake.lacey@unimelb.edu.au  

 

  
 
All  notices should be emailed to: l.sonneveld@alfred.org.au   
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Microbiologist of the Month 

Melinda Ashcroft 
Postdoctural Research Fellow in Microbial Genomics 

ASM Communications Ambassador 

 
I entered university through a pathway for 

the disadvantaged as I grew up in a poor 

household. I believe there should be more 

federal funds allocated to help support 

transitioning into tertiary education for 

those from low socio-economic 

backgrounds. I can cook a perfect medium-

rare steak as I ended up as a grill cook for 

seven years before coming back to study 

and getting my Masters in Biotechnology. 

 

My transition into Microbiology was 

somewhat accidental. I was originally 

working in Melanoma genetics during my 

Masters, however realised that I did not 

want to work in a traditional wet lab 

environment and so I took an Introduction 

to Bioinformatics and Genomics course. 

This led to a Masters project co-supervised 

by Associate Professor Scott Beatson who 

works in Microbial Genomics. Following this 

I was offered a summer internship in Scott's lab working on E. coli genomics and from there transitioned 

into a Microbial Genomics PhD. This was quite difficult because I had limited microbiology or 

bioinformatics experience and thus had a massive learning curve. But 4 years later I submitted my PhD 

and have been working as a Postdoctoral Research Fellow in Microbial Genomics (first at the University 

of Queensland and now at the Peter Doherty Institute) ever since. 

I love my work in Microbiology. I am learning every day and I feel that my work makes a real difference in 

people's lives as I work on antimicrobial resistance in bacterial pathogens with clinical relevance. 

Previously I worked on E. coli that cause urinary tract infections, one of the most common infections 

worldwide. Currently I work on investigating the drivers of the Gonorrhoea epidemic, looking at ways to 

reduce incidence and antimicrobial resistance, with more of a public health focus.  

 

  

Pictured:  Melinda Ashcroft presenting her poster at the ASM 
conference in Brisbane 2018. 
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Northern News From the Hospitals  

15th October 2019  

- Event Report-   

Proudly sponsored by BioMérieux  

News from the Hospitals was presented by the Australian Society for Microbiology (ASM) Victorian 
Branch, held at the Austin Hospital. The event was chaired by Dr. Marcel Leroi, Director of Microbiology, 
Austin Health. It was a busy night with six speakers presenting excellent talks on diverse topics.  

Congratulations to Sonia Rainbow (Dorevitch Pathology) who was the winner 

 

 Pictured: Sonia Rainbow and Seema Kanade (ASM VIC Branch) 

 
A special thank you to Dr Leroi for chairing the event and to all the speakers for their engaging talks. A 
warm thank you is extended to BioMérieux for their generous sponsorship of the evening, to the Austin 
Hospital for use of their lecture theatre, and to all involved in the organisation of the event.  
A list of the presenters can be found on the following page in order of appearance on the night.  

Report contributed by the Medical Microbiology Working Group 
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What's bloody bugging you  
~ Emma Lee, Austin Health  

An uncommon case of shiga-toxin producing E. coli  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Vibrio 2: Just when you thought it was safe to go back in 
the water: a rare isolation of aquatic Vibrio from a wound  
~ Samantha Hall, MDU PHL  

First isolation of Vibrio owensii from human infection 

 

 
 
 
NOT the usual suspecté  
~ Marie Pathy, Austin Health  

A challenging case of Bartonella henselae 

 

 
 
I would be ñlionò if I knew what this isé  
~ Sonia Rainbow, Dorevitch Pathology  

A collection of peculiar Mycoplasma arginini 
cases  

 
 
 

 
 
Speed is of the essence: Improving Blood 
Culture reporting times  
~ Megan Sullivan, Austin Health  

Identifying obstacles and making improvements 

 

A calf injury  
~ Dr. John Woodford, Dorevitch Pathology  

A case of bovine listeriosis 
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Visiting Speaker Program 

A/Prof Petar Knezevic 

-Event Report- 

 
The Visiting Speakers Program welcomed Associate Professor Petar Knezevic from the University of 
Novi Sad on Monday the 21st of October 2019 at Swinburne University. A/Prof Petar had travelled to 
Australia to present at the Westmead Institute for Medical Research and proceeded to present as a VSP 
in Melbourne, Adelaide and Perth. Petarôs seminar for the Victorian Branch was entitled ñBacteriophage-
Antibiotic Synergyò based on the progress and current research in the bacteriophage field.  
A/Prof Petar is an associate professor in Microbiology in the Faculty of Science and a member of the 
International Committee on Taxonomy of Viruses where he is a chair for the family Inoviridae. Petarôs 
seminar gave an overview of the relationship between bacteriophages and antibiotics detailing how the 
combination of the two can aid in combating multidrug resistant bacteria. Additionally, Petar gave an 
insight into how some combinations of bacteriophage and antibiotic may not aid in the treatment of 
bacterial infections.  
We had a range of attendees on the night from University of Melbourne, La Trobe University and 
Swinburne University, with a mixture of both postgraduate students and post-doctoral researchers. A 
special thank you Prof. Enzo Palombo for hosting A/Prof Knezevic for the ASM Vic Branchôs VSP. 
 

   
 
 Report contributed by Lauren Zavan 
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ASM Vic Branch Christmas Party 2019 
 

-Event Report- 
 

On Thursday the 5th of December, the ASM Vic Branch hosted their member, friends and colleagues at 
The Crafty Squire for this years Christmas Party to celebrate the end of the year and the year to come. 
Our guests enjoyed a delicious two-course sit down meal prepared by the team at The Crafty Squire 
which also included one of their delicious James Squire beverages. Our Christmas parties are an 
opportunity for members to socialise with one another in a relaxed environment and reflect on the year 
that has passed, and there was a great amount of discussion occurring over the courses which we were 
happy to see. This was also an opportunity for our members to meet and network with new people they 
may have not met otherwise. The ASM Vic Branch would like to thank all our members for the year that 
has been, and we hope you are all looking forward to the upcoming year.  
 
We would like to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
 
 

          
 

          
 
Contributed by Lauren Zavan 
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Call for Abstracts 
 

Apply NOW to participate in 
 
 

ASM Nancy Millis Student 
Awards 2020 

 
Itôs a great way to attend next yearôs ASM Annual Scientific Meeting in Melbourne 

(5 ï 8 July 2020) 
 

Where:  to be confirmed 
 
When:  Tuesday 25 February 2020, commencing at 6.00pm 
 
Presentations:  Competitors will deliver 10 minute presentations and receive 5 

minutes of question time 
 
Awards:  Two major awards are available to help students attend the national 

ASM meeting. Winners will receive: 
  

¶ ASM Nancy Millis Student Award ï conference registration, a return 
economy airfare and $500 towards the cost of accommodation and is 
awarded to the best student presenting research carried out as part 
of a PhD or Masters by Research 
 

¶ Victorian ASM Branch Award ï conference registration (early bird rate) 
and $400 towards the cost of a return economy airfare and/or 
accommodation is awarded to the best student presenting research 
carried out as part of a Masters by Coursework or an Honours degree 

 

Applications close: 5pm on Friday 7 February 2020 
 

Further details (including application forms and instructions) can be 
obtained by emailing:  

Karena Waller (klwaller@unimelb.edu.au)    

 

mailto:klwaller@unimelb.edu.au
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